PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES

Due to the Labor Day Holiday, a meeting of the Public Services Committee was held instead on Wednesday, September 9, 2020, via an Electronic Meeting, starting at 12:00 P.M. Those in attendance were as follows:

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: Rocky Case, Chairman; Bryan Cook, Scott Roybal and Dicky Shanor.

CITY STAFF: Alessandra McCoy-Fakelman, Deputy City Attorney; Charles Bloom, Planning & Development Director; Tom Cobb, City Engineer; Mark Christensen, Planning & Development Department; Kris Jones, City Clerk; Mike O'Donnell, City Attorney; and Brendan Ames, Chief Economic Development Officer.

OTHERS PRESENT: Dr. Mark Rinne, City Council President; Bryan Grzegorczyk; Christy McCarthy, Executive Director Cheyenne Depot Museum; and Milward Simpson, Historic Preservation Board.

AGENDA ITEMS

7. ORDINANCE – 2nd READING – Amending various sections of Chapter 15.50, Historic Design Guidelines, of Title 15, Buildings and Construction, of the Code of the City of Cheyenne, Wyoming. (SPONSOR – MIKE LUNA)

Mr. Cook moved to approve on 2nd Reading, seconded by Mr. Roybal. Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

DISCUSSION: Alessandra McCoy-Fakelman, Deputy City Attorney, provided information regarding the criteria changes. Milward Simpson, Historic Preservation Board, advised the changes are administrative and modern and detailed other changes to the ordinance. Charles Bloom, Planning and Development director, advised this ordinance change will be more beneficial to developers and will allow them to seek board approval before proceeding with development proposals.

13. RESOLUTION – Creating a Special District for the 'Golf, it's the Least of our Problems' Golf Tournament to be held on September 26, 2020, in which the possession of open containers is permitted within the Downtown District Boundaries. (SPONSOR – SCOTT ROYBAL)

Mr. Roybal moved to adopt, seconded by Mr. Cook. Motion carried by unanimous voice vote.

DISCUSSION: Alessandra McCoy-Fakelman, Deputy City Attorney, advised this is an extension of authority to allow open containers in certain areas. Christy McCarthy, Executive Director Cheyenne Depot Museum, advised they will be following the same guidelines

previously used by the Downtown Development Authority such as, special cups and wrist bands. Upon inquiry, Ms. McCarthy advised Chief Brian Kozak is aware of this event. Bryan Grzegorczyk provided detailed information regarding similar past events and the planned event processes, attendance and safety measures.

There being no further items for the agenda to come before the Public Services Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 12:22 P.M.

Submitted by,

Mary Salas

Administrative Assistant to the City Council